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                 Minutes of Meeting-HGI Parent Advisory Council

                                  Tuesday, November 24, 2015

Members Present: Peggy Hobson, Peter Maluga, Connie Torossi, Marianne Thorgilsson, Lauren Mitchell-Lawson, Tom Albig, Kim MacRae, Harriette Miao, Jenny Hasenack Bru

 Regrets:, 

1. Meeting came to order at 6:30 PM.

2. The minutes from the October meeting were approved by Harriette and no changes were needed

3. Treasurer’s Report- Read by Tom.  We have $10, 929.  PAC is sharing the cost of the crossing guard.  The crossing guard is paid approximately $660.00 per month.  She started in mid to late September.  The cost for the year would be approximately $3000.00 for the year.

4.  Lunch Program report- Prepared by Silvana but read by Tom.  See Attached.
5.  Admin Report- Peggy- Crossing guard will be leaving position as she has secured full time employment.  Trying to recruit a new person to fill the position.    There has been improvement with having the crossing guard.  Lunch program-there are some new students to the lunch program that have never attended a lunch program.  Some families were not aware that the lunch program fee did not include lunch that the fee covers supervision only.  Lice-every time a case is reported to the school, a letter is sent home to classrooms in that hallway and/or grade.  There was a mistake with the system and the email distribution list was attached: IT has been spoken with to ensure this will not happen again.  Lice is more resistant recently.  Parents are wanting to know if the lockers are cleaned and outerwear put in garbage bags.  Currently HGI is not doing either of these but students are encouraged not to share hats.  Parents shared that Tea Tree oil mixed with water in a spray bottle and applied to scalp before heading to school was having success in preventing lice.  HGI Clothing- an order form will be coming out soon or ordering via HGI website.  Mr Dolinski is in charge and he will have youth sizes available for sizing but not adult sizes samples.  Parent Information evening- Whyte Ridge Baptist Church and Whyte Ridge Elementary School may assist us with an information evening.  We have access to the clinical team and school resource officer can offer resources.  Adjustments to the HGI Parent/student orientations for 2016-2017 due to an increase in the catchment area and new registrations-February 25 at 7:00 PM Grade 9 Registration information evening.  March 3 at 7:00 PM Intensive French Information Evening.  May 10 at 7:00 PM HGI Information evening for grades 5-8.  Culturama event May 5-afternoon and evening “science fair” type of project for students.  It's a grade 6 project but is open to all grades to participate.  HGI School Plan-copy submitted to PAC for awareness and review.

6. New Items:  Babysitting Update-there were not enough students registered for this date but the next date for babysitting course is February 5, 2016.

7. Peggy will bring a list of wish list items from staff for PAC to consider for Science and Math for the January PAC Meeting.  Mike Pizzi is working on screens for announcements.  HGI bought 2 TV's but they weren't the right kind so IT department will recommend TV's and computer, cables, microphone for “HGI Live”
8. Round Table- no concerns from any one. 

Lunch Report:

Financial: Balance in the account as of Nov. 17, 2015 is $ 94068.40.

Deposits:  Lunch fees collected $ 510.00

                  Permission Click on line registration $5940.52

                  Subsidy from Pembina Trails $ 9207.00.

Expenses: Payroll for the period of Sept 7 – Oct 16, 2015 is $ 14883.93 

                  One student left the school - refund was issued for $180.00

                  Two students leaving Dec 4th - a refund was issued for $76.00

(The refund was for December and January. Postdated cheques for Feb 1st, 2016 were returned back to the parents).

                  One student paid twice in error – refund $180.00  

                  Pizza from Calabria $119.96

Fees Past Due: I reviewed the class attendance sheets for September and October. Twenty-six students are attending the program and fees are still outstanding. The list of students was emailed to Ms Hobson and Mr Pizzi. Ms Hobson sent a notice to the parents November 17. I will follow up next week with a phone call for payment.
Staff Complement: We have a wonderful team of 27 lunch supervisors.   All but 3 when scheduled to supervise are in the same class of students or supervise the same student with special needs. The continuity of having the same students and the students becoming familiar with the same supervisor adds to the commitment and enjoyment of attending the lunch program. Fourteen or fifteen supervisors attend the program daily. 

Win a Pizza Lunch: September was a short month and therefore we didn’t start the pizza program until October. Mr Erb’s class scored the highest points and had pizza delivered to the class on November 3rd. Mr Erb and the students enjoyed the treat for the day.

Meetings: Every year I arrange to have Carole Marshalok a nurse with the WRHA facilitate a one hour session at the school. Ms Marshalok will review, how to use a epi-pen, anaphylaxis, asthma, bleeding, seizure disorder and spend some time on Q&A. The meeting has been scheduled for November 24 for all lunch supervisors. Educational Assistance are invited to attend.

Payroll: Finally… payroll can be keyed on line by all Lunch Coordinators. In the past, one time sheet was completed per supervisor every two weeks. All 20 sheets had to be signed off.  Effective October 2nd, 2015 a supervisor attendance schedule with all lunch supervisors listed, is manually completed daily and then keyed on line. The payroll data is submitted to Laura Brine at Pembina Trails Administrative Office every two weeks.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm. 

